
 

 

 
April 2, 2024 
 
Laura Iheanachor  
Nikhel Sus 
Citizens for Responsibility & Ethics in Washington (CREW) 
P.O. Box 43940  
Washington, D.C. 20010 
liheanachor@citizensforethics.org  
nsus@citizensforethics.org 
 

RE: Freedom of Information Act Request: NGC21-710; 21-cv-01106 
 
Dear Laura Iheanachor and Nikhel Sus:  
 
This is the final  response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the National 
Archives and Records Administration (NARA), dated August 16, 2021, which was received in 
our office on the same day via FOIAonline.  We assigned your request internal tracking number 
NGC21-710 in addition to FOIAonline tracking number NARA-NGC-2021-001268.  In your 
initial request you sought the following:  
 

 Citizens for Responsibility and Ethics in Washington (“CREW”) makes this request for 
records pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 5 U.S.C. § 552, and the 
National Archives and Records Administration (“NARA”) regulations.  
Specifically, CREW requests the following:  
 
1. All communications from January 1, 2017, to the date this request is processed 
between NARA and any federal agency regarding any potential or actual disposal of 
records posing a “continuing menace to human health or life or to property” under 44 
U.S.C. § 3310 and 36 C.F.R. § 1229.10, and  
 
2. The complete unauthorized disposition case files for each of the following cases:  
a. UD-2020-0031 (Department of Commerce)  
b. UD-2019-0030 (Department of Defense)  
c. UD-2021-0019 (Department of Defense)  
d. UD-2021-0020 (Department of Defense)  
e. UD-2021-0033 (Department of Defense)  
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f. UD-2021-0005 (Department of Defense)  
g. UD-2020-0042 (Department of Homeland Security)  
h. UD-2021-0011 (Department of Interior)  

 i. UD-2020-0004 (Department of Justice)  
 j. UD-2020-0021 (Department of Justice)  
 k. UD-2021-0040 (Environmental Protection Agency)  
 l. UD-2021-0021 (U.S. Agency for Global Media)  

 
We are releasing to you three electronic PDF documents in part, totaling 21 pages that are 
consultation returns from Part 2 of your request.  FOIA exemption (b)(6) has been applied to 
protect the release of information, the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted 
invasion of personal privacy.  
 
This completed processing of your FOIA request to us.  
 
As this request is in litigation, please contact Trial Attorney Laurel Lum 
(Laurel.H.Lum@usdoj.gov) if you have any questions.  The litigation case number is 21-cv-
01106.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jodi Foor 
Deputy FOIA Officer/Archivist  
Office of General Counsel  
301-837-2099 work  
Jodi.Foor@nara.gov 
 
 
 
 
Enclosure(s) 
cc: Laurel Lum AUSA 
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